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Federal Consistency Coordinator 
Illinois Coastal Management Program 
Illinois Department of Natural Resources 
160 N. LaSalle Street, Suite 700 
Chicago, IL 60601 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern:       March 12, 2024 
              
In compliance with the Illinois Coastal Management Federal Consistency Review Procedures, we 
provide the following information for a breakwater-protected beach and sand nourishment for the 
properties located at 255 and 261 N. Mayflower Road, Lake Forest, IL 60045, owned by David 
Moore.  
 
Location of Project 
The proposed breakwater-protected beach system will be built on the lakefront of the properties 
located at 255 and 261 N. Mayflower Road, Lake Forest, IL 60045, owned by David Moore. 
 

                                  
 
Project Start Date and Duration 
Work will not begin until all necessary permits have been received. It is anticipated that the 
project can begin by August 15, 2024. This work will require approximately 15 weeks to complete.   
 
 

Shabica & Associates, Inc. 
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Extent of Work to be Conducted 
Beginning at the north end of 261, construct a 55' long breakwater spur to the south. After a 40' 
gap, reconstruct and extend the gumball into a 140' long quarrystone breakwater extending 100' 
north of the existing steel groin and 40' south. The breakwaters will have a crest elevation of 586' 
with an 11' wide crest and slopes of 1:1.5. A steel pier on piles will be constructed over the existing 
steel groin that is on the property line between 255 and 261. The pier will have a width of 6 feet 
and a crest of 585'. Once the pier intersects with the breakwater crest there will be a pier deck on 
open piles over the crest that is 20' long with an extension lakeward to the toe of the breakwater 
stone for fishing and boat access. There will be stone wave attenuators (serving as toe protection 
also) along the north side of the pier/groin and on the south side of the southernmost groin with a 
crest of 586'(N) and 585’(S) and slopes of 1:1. Maintenance will be done in the form of filling voids 
on the existing south breakwaters. Finally, a steel cap will be installed on the short groin second 
from the south to groin stability. Per mitigational sandfill requirements, 2,536 cubic yards of clean 
quarried sand will be placed. New fill will cover 0.17 acres below the visual OHWM. All work will be 
within 125' of the existing steel seawall. 
 
This permit request includes optional sand nourishment for 10 years in a quantity up to 1500 tons 
of sand. The sand will only be placed as needed pending site condition – typically based on water 
level and lake storms. 
 
Contact Information 
All questions pertaining to this project can be submitted to: 

Jon Shabica 
Shabica & Associates, Inc. 
550 Frontage Road, Suite 3735 
Northfield, IL 60093 
jon@shabica.com 
847-446-1436 Tel 

 
The proposed activity complies with Illinois’ approved Coastal Management Program and will be 
conducted in a manner consistent with such policies. 
 
Sincerely, 

Jon Shabica 
Vice President 
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2021 Google Earth – Approximate property lines in yellow 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
























































